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Welcome from the University President 
 
Dear Students: 
 
Welcome to The University of Scranton and, to those of you returning, it’s great to have you back among us! Your 

time of studies here can and will be nothing short of transformative if you allow it to be. And when you graduate a 
short while from now, you will join the ranks of thousands of alumni who love this University and hold it in their 

hearts with tremendous pride. 
  
The Scranton mission is grounded in its Catholic and Jesuit identity. This means that spirituality is at the core of 
higher learning here. We strive after the Jesuit concepts of seeking God in all things; cura personalis (or care of the 
whole person); academic excellence; diversity and inclusion in the light of Catholic Social Teaching; service of faith 
and the promotion of justice; and contemplation in action.   
 

Our mission distinguishes us from most other universities, but it also places us within a highly admired circle. 
Almost 200 Jesuit schools exist across the globe, all of which trace their history back to the inspiration of St. 
Ignatius Loyola who founded the Jesuit Order and whose vision espoused education as one of the most laudable 
goals worth achieving in life. 
 
Be assured that you will never be alone during your pursuit of higher education. 
What we continue to hear, year after year, is how our authentic university 
community and the genuine 
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Welcome from Student Government 
 

To the Class of 2028: we are so excited to welcome you to a place that we’ve fallen in love with and call home. We 
know that with time you will too! Like many of us here have done, we hope that you will find joy in the people that 
make Scranton what it is and make use of the countless opportunities that present itself to you. Scranton is a great 
and safe place to grow, to learn, and to get to know the person you want and are going to become.  
 
As you navigate through your first, second, third, or even fourth year, remember that it is entirely normal to feel a 
mix of excitement and apprehension. Embrace the uncertainty because exploration is so pivotal for navigating your 
time here at Scranton. This time is for finding your rhythm, building a balanced schedule, and prioritizing your well-
being. Your journey is unique and personal. It can be hard, but don’t compare yourself to others. You are here 
because of your achievements and potential, and we are confident in your innate ability to set the world on fire on 

this campus, and beyond. Of course, this doesn’t happen overnight; 
in the meantime, we look forward to watching you surprise yourself 
with growth, big and small.  
 
Finally, we know you’ve probably heard this many times already, but 
it’s important to remember that you aren’t alone with what you’re feeling. 
You might find yourself being challenged in your classes, juggling 
the complexities of social life and academics, or even changing your 
major or career plan completely. But in the midst of all of that, you 
will be surrounded by fellow students who have either been there 
before or are feeling the exact same way as you. There is also a 
community of supportive and encouraging faculty and staff who will 
go the extra mile to ensure that the University of Scranton is doing 
everything it can do to serve you.  
 

mailto:studentgovernment@scranton.edu
mailto:maria.stephen@scranton.edu
mailto:amanda.campbell@scranton.edu
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Student Rights and Confidentiality of  Information 

/academics/registrar/prohibit-disclosure-student-directory.shtml
mailto:registrar@scranton.edu
https://my.scranton.edu:8444/web/home-community
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of his or her right to appeal the decision. Additional information regarding the appeal will be provided to the 
student when notified. 
 
For more information regarding FERPA, please contact the Office of the Registrar, O’Hara Hall, 2nd Floor. 
Students have the right to file a complaint with the U.S. Department of Education concerning alleged failures by 
The University of Scranton to comply with the requirements of FERPA. The name and address of the office that 
administers FERPA is: 
 
Family Policy Compliance Office 
U.S. Department of Education 
400 Maryland Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20202-4605 
 
In addition, The University of Scranton complies with the Student Right-to-Know Act by providing graduation rate 
information to current and prospective students upon request. Graduation rate information may be obtained by 
contacting the Office of the Registrar or the Office of Admissions. 
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/equity-diversity/docs/nondiscrimination-antiharassment-policy.pdf
/equity-diversity/docs/nondiscrimination-antiharassment-policy.pdf
/equity-diversity/sexualharassment-misconduct.shtml
mailto:elizabeth.garcia2@scranton.edu
/equity-diversity/
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Important Phone Numbers 
Academic Advising Centers:   

  College of Arts and Sciences 570-941-6323 

  Kania School of Management 570-941-6100 

  Panuska College of Professional Studies 570-941-6390  
Academic Deans Offices:   

  College of Arts and Sciences 570-941-7560 

  Kania School of Management 570-941-4208 

  Panuska College of Professional Studies 570-941-6305 

Athletics  570-941-7440 

Bookstore  570-941-7454 

Bursar’s Office 570-941-4062 

Byron Recreation Complex  570-941-6203 

Mission & Ministries 570-941-7419 

Center for Career Development  570-941-7640 

Center for Health Education and Wellness (CHEW) 570-941-4253 

Center for Service and Social Justice (CSSJ) 570-941-7429 

Center for Student Engagement (CSE) 570-941-6233 

Center for Teaching Excellence/Office of Student Support & 
Success (CTE and OSSS) 

570-941-4038 

Counseling Center 570-941-7620 

Cultural Centers:   

  Jane Kopas Women’s Center (JKWC) 570-941-6194 

  Multicultural Center 570-941-5904 

Deans (Academic):   

  College of Arts and Sciences 570-941-7560 

  Kania School of Management 570-941-4208 

  Leahy College of Health Sciences 570-941-6305 

Dean of Students 570-941-7680 

Dining Services 570-941-7456 

Office of Equity and Diversity  570-941-6645 

Events Line 570-941-7768 

Financial Aid 570-941-7701 

Fitness Center  570-941-5502

-

Office of Office of 
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Student Clubs and Organizations 570-941-6233 

Student Life 570-941-7680 

Student Health Services 570-941-7667 

University Police   

   Emergency 570-941-7777 

   Non Emergency 570-941-7888 

   Walking Escort Service (University Police-Non Emergency) 570-941-7888 

   Cancellation/Delay Line 570-941

http://calendar.scranton.edu/
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Academic Calendars 2024-2025 
Fall 2024 Undergraduate Academic Calendar 
 
University Housing Opens for New Students   Saturday, August 24 
Fall Welcome Weekend for New Students   Saturday, August 24-Sunday, August 25 
University Housing Opens for Returning Students  Sunday, August 25 
Classes Begin       Monday, August 26 
Convocation       Friday, September 6 
Last Day to Add Classes      Friday, August 30 
Labor Day Holiday, No Classes     Monday, September 2 
Last Day 100% Tuition Refund (non-flat rate only)  Wednesday, September 4 
Holy Spirit Liturgy      Thursday, September 5 
Last Day to Request Credit/No Credit Option   Friday, September 6 
Last Day 75% Tuition Refund (non-flat rate only)   Wednesday, September 11 
Last Day 50% Tuition Refund (non-flat rate only)   Wednesday, September 18 
Last Day 25% Tuition Refund (non-flat rate only)   Wednesday, September 25 
Last Day to Drop a Class with No Grade    Wednesday, September 25 
Last Day of Class before Fall Break    Friday, October 11 
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Spring 2025 Undergraduate Academic Calendar 
 
University Housing Opens for Returning Students  Tuesday, January 21 
Classes Begin       Wednesday, January 22 
Last Day to Add Classes      Tuesday, January 28 
Last Day to Apply for May Graduation without Late Fee  Friday, January 31 
Last Day 100% Tuition Refund (non-flat rate only)  Friday, January 31 
Last Day to Request Credit/No Credit Option   Wednesday, February 5 
Last Day 75% Tuition Refund (non-flat rate only)   Friday, February 7 
Last Day 50% Tuition Refund (non-flat rate only)   Friday, February 14 
Last Day 25% Tuition Refund (non-flat rate only)   Friday, February 21 
Last Day to Drop a Class with No Grade    Friday, February 21 
Mid-Semester Grades Due     Thursday, March 13 by Noon 
Incomplete Grades from Prior Term Due   Thursday, March 13 
Last Day to Elect Audit Grade Option   Thursday, March 13 

/academics/registrar/academic-calendar.shtml
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Intersession 2024-2025 Undergraduate Academic Calendar 
 
Full Term 
Classes Begin       Monday, December 16 
Last Day to Add Classes      Monday, December 16 
Last Day to Request Credit/No Credit Option   Tuesday, December 17 
Last Day 100% Tuition Refund     Wednesday, December 18 
Last Day 50% Tuition Refund     Thursday, December 19 
Last Day to Drop a Class with No Grade    Thursday, December 19 
Winter Break, No Classes in Session    Tuesday, December 24-Wednesday, December 25; 

Tuesday, December 31-Wednesday, January 1 
Last Day to Elect Audit Option     Tuesday, January 2 
Last Day to Withdraw with “W” Grade    Tuesday, January 14 
Holiday, No On-Campus Classes    Monday, January 20 
Last Day of Term      Tuesday, January 21 
Final Grades Due      Friday, January 24 by 3:00 pm 
 
Mini Term (M1) 
University Housing Opens     Wednesday, January 1 
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Last Week of Classes (No Exams Permitted)    Tuesday, December 3 - Monday, December 9 
Last Day of Class       Monday, December 9 
Final Exams Begin       Tuesday, December 10 
Final Exams End       Saturday, December 14 
Last Day of Term       Saturday, December 14 
Final Grades Due by 3:00 pm     Tuesday, December 17 by 3:00 pm 
 
Important Note: 
In Fall Semester 2024, final exams for Monday classes with a start time of 4:30 p.m. or later will be held on Friday, 
December 13 in the evening time slot, as designated on the final exam schedule. 
 
The last day to apply for a December or January graduation date without a late fee is October 31, 2024 
Intersession 2024-2025: Graduate Campus-Based and Online Programs 
Full Term (1) 
 
Classes Begin       Monday, December 16 
Last Day to Add Classes      Monday, December 16 
Last Day 100% Tuition Refund     Wednesday, December 18 
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Incomplete Grades from Prior Term Due    Thursday March 13 
Last Day to Elect Audit Grade Option     Thursday March 13 
Graduate Comprehensive Exams     Saturday, March 29 
Last Day to Withdraw with “W” Grade     Friday, April 11 
Last Day to Submit Theses or Scholarly Papers  
for May Graduation       Friday, April 11 
Last Day to Petition to “Walk” at Graduation   Friday, April 11 
Last Day of Class before Easter Break     Wednesday, April 16 
Easter Break Begins       Thursday, April 17 
Easter         Sunday, April 20 
Classes Resume after Easter      Tuesday, April 22 
Classes run on Monday schedule      Wednesday, April 23 
Last Week of Classes (No Exams Permitted)    Monday, May 5-Friday, May 9 
Last Day of Class       Friday, May 9 
Final Exams Begin       Monday, May 12 
Final Exams End; Last Day of Term     Friday, May 16 
Baccalaureate Mass       Saturday, May 17 
Graduate Commencement      Sunday, May 18 
Final Grades Due      Tuesday, May 20 at Noon 
 
Important Note: Wednesday, April 23rd classes will run on a Monday schedule. 
The last day to apply for a May graduation date without a late fee is January 31, 2025. 
 
Summer 2025: Graduate Campus-Based Programs 
Full Term (1) 
Classes Begin        Monday, May 19 
Last Day to Add Classes  via Web     Friday, May 23 
Holiday, No On-Campus Classes     Monday, May 26 
Last Day 100% Tuition Refund      Wednesday, May 28 
Last Day 75% Tuition Refund      Wednesday, June 4 
Last Day 50% Tuition Refund      Wednesday, June 11 
Last Day to Register for Graduate Comprehensive Exams   Friday, June 13 
Last Day 25% Tuition Refund      Wednesday, June 18 
Last Day to Drop a Class with No Grade     Wednesday, June 18 
Holiday, No On-Campus or Synchronous Classes   Thursday, June 19 
Last Day to Apply for August graduation     Monday, June 30 
Last Day to Elect Audit Option      Monday, July 7 
Incomplete Grades from Prior Term Due    Monday, July 7 
Graduate Comprehensive Exams     Saturday, July 12 
Last Day to Withdraw with “W” Grade     Friday, July 25 
Last Day to Submit Theses or Scholarly Papers    Friday, July 25 
Last Day of Term       Sunday, August 24 
Final Grades Due      Thursday, August 28 by 8:00 am 
 
Parts-of-Terms (POT)      S1 (4 weeks)   S2 (4 weeks) 
Classes Begin       Tuesday, May 27  Monday, July 7 
Last Day to Add Classes via Web    Tuesday, May 27  Monday, July 7 
Last Day 100% Tuition Refund     Thursday, May 29 Wednesday, July 9 
Last Day 50% Tuition Refund     Friday, May 30   Thursday, July 10 
Last Day to Drop a Class with No Grade    Friday, May 30  Thursday, July 10 
Last Day to Elect Audit Option     Thursday, June 5  Wednesday, July 16 
Last Day to Withdraw with “W” Grade    Tuesday, June 17 Friday, July 25 
Holiday-No On-Campus or Synchronous Classes   Thursday, June 19 N/A 
Session Ends       Tuesday, June 24 Friday, August 1 
Final Grades Due by Noon    Friday, June 27      Monday, August 11 by 3:00 pm 
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Parts-of-Terms (POT)      S10 (10 weeks) 
Classes Begin       Tuesday, May 27 
Last Day to Add Classes via Web    Tuesday, May 27 
Last Day 100% Tuition Refund     Tuesday, June 3 
Last Day 75% Tuition Refund      
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Final Exam & Inclement Weather/Compressed Schedules 
Detailed Final Exam and Compressed Schedule information can be located on the Office of the Registrar website 
(www.scranton.edu/registrar ) under the left-hand tab titled “Final Exam & Inclement Weather/Compressed 
Schedule.” 
 
Final Exam Schedule 
A truncated exam schedule is followed during final exam week; all final exams are scheduled for two-hour blocks 
during the final exam period published in the Academic Calendar. Students should consult their faculty regarding 
specific final exam obligations and schedules. 
 
Compressed Schedule for Inclement Weather 
Information about cancellation of classes or delay of classes due to inclement weather is announced through the 
University Emergency Notification System, local television stations and radio. Information also can be found by 
calling the University Severe Weather Hotline at (570) 941-5999 or the University main number at (570) 941-7400. 
If a delay rather than cancellation of classes is announced during the fall and spring semesters, the compressed 
schedule below is in place. 
 
Evening classes with a start time of 4:30 p.m. or later are not reflected in the compressed schedule. Information 
related to the cancellation of these classes will be announced on the local television stations and can be accessed by 
calling the Severe Weather Hotline at (570) 941-5999. 
 
For classes that normally meet at a time that is an exception to the standard block schedule below, do the following to determine when 
they should meet under the compressed schedule: In the regular meeting time column, find the meeting time with the next closest start 
time for that day of the week. Follow the compressed schedule for that meeting time.   For example, if a two-hour lab is regularly 
scheduled to meet on Wednesdays at 1:00 p.m., the class would follow the compressed schedule for a two-hour Wednesday, 2:00 p.m., 
lab.  The meeting time for that lab on a compressed schedule would be 2:30 - 3:50 p.m.   
 
Daytime lecture classes regularly scheduled 
to meet 1, 2, or 3 times per week: 
MWF 8:00 a.m. - 8:50 a.m.  
MWF 9:00 a.m. - 9:50 a.m.  
MWF 10:00 a.m. - 10:50 a.m.  

http://www.scranton.edu/registrar
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M, W, or F 12:00 p.m. - 1:50 p.m. 
M, W, or F 2:00 p.m. - 3:50 p.m. 
M, W, or F 4:00 p.m. - 5:50 p.m. 
T or R 8:00 a.m. - 9:50 a.m. 
T or R 1:00 p.m. - 2:50 p.m. 
T or R 3:00 p.m. - 4:50 p.m. 

1:00 p.m. - 2:20 p.m. 
2:30 p.m. - 3:50 p.m. 
4:00 p.m. - 5:20 p.m. 
10:00 a.m. - 11:20 a.m. 
1:20 p.m. - 2:40 p.m. 
3:00 p.m. - 4:20 p.m. 

 
 
Three-hour labs regularly scheduled to meet: 
M, W, or F 8:00 a.m. - 10:50 a.m. 
M, W, or F 11:00 a.m. - 1:50 p.m. 
M, W, or F 2:00 p.m. - 4:50 p.m. 
T or R 8:30 a.m. - 11:20 a.m. 
T or R 11:30 a.m. ð 2:20 p.m. 
T or R 1:00 p.m. - 3:50 p.m.

 2.
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Examples of plagiarism in taking examinations include any attempt to do the following: 1. Look at another’s 
examination; 2. Communicate by any means with another student during the course of an examination regarding its 
content; 3. Use any unauthorized materials, such as notebooks, notes, textbooks, or other sources, not specifically 
allowed by the course professor for use during the examination period; or 4. Engage in any other activity for the 
purpose of seeking or offering aid during an examination. (By the term “examination” the code includes quizzes, 
hourly tests, midterms, finals, laboratory practicals, etc.) 
Another kind of plagiarism consists of fabricating, falsifying or copying data to represent the results of laboratory 
work, field assignments or computer projects. 
 
B. Duplicate Submission of the Same Work  
Submitting the same work for more than one course is a violation unless all concerned professors give their consent 
in advance. 
 
C. Collusion  
Ordinary consultation of faculty, library staff, tutors or others is legitimate unless the instructor has imposed stricter 
limits for a particular assignment. Any cooperative effort is forbidden which results in the work or ideas of others 
being presented as one’s own. 
 
D. False Information  
Furnishing false information to the University - when professors, advisors, officials or offices have a right to 
accuracy - violates academic honesty. Instances would include but are not limited to misrepresenting activity outside 
of the classroom (reports on field work, etc.) or improperly seeking special consideration or privilege 
(postponement of an examination or assignment deadline, etc.). 
  
E. Unauthorized Use of Computers  
In the context of the completion of a course and/or assignments (contained within a course) the unauthorized use 
of computers or the University Computing System and related networks (e.g., the unauthorized use of software, 
access codes, computing accounts, electronic mail and files) constitutes a violation of this code (see The Student 
Computing Policy available from the University’s Information Resources Division for more detail). 
 
F. Theft and Destruction of Property  
Unauthorized removal, retention, mutilation or destruction of common property of the University is a code 
violation as such behavior relates to specific academic responsibility. Such property includes but is not limited to 
library books, the collections of the Library and the Media Resources Center, laboratory materials, computers and 
computer software, etc. Also prohibited is the theft, mutilation or destruction of a student’s academic work, 
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Students, in particular, should be aware that certain violations of honesty are also illegal and expose them to legal 
action by the University or others. Such acts include unauthorized copying, duplication, quotation or plagiarism of 
copyrighted materials and acts outlined above in sections E (computer use) and F (theft/destruction). 
 
III. Faculty Responsibility to and for Academic Honesty  
It is expected of the faculty of The University of Scranton that they will set a proper and effective tone for academic 
and intellectual inquiry. As role models, faculty should demonstrate characteristics which promote a sense of 
community within and among peers and the student body. At the heart of this community is a belief that academic 
honesty is derived from an appreciation for and adherence to moral integrity. Failures in the area of academic 
honesty strike at the heart of what is essential to the University community - the pursuit of truth. 
Members of this University community, especially the faculty, should strive to guide the behavior of students 
through positive actions which clearly demonstrate that honesty and integrity are essential to the life of the 
University. 
In light of these expectations the faculty should assess, accurately and effectively, the ability and achievements of 
their students. To do so, each faculty member should adhere to the spirit as well as the letter of this policy. Such 
adherence includes assessing and prosecuting to the fullest extent all violations of this code. 
In order to carry out this policy properly, faculty are expected to: 

1. Familiarize themselves with this policy and its procedures; 
2. Familiarize themselves with statements on plagiarism and methods of insuring compliance; 
3. Remind their students of the general principles and requirements of this policy, giving specific attention to 

pedagogical and assessment criteria employed in their particular course. Unique requirements necessitate 
specific promulgation; 

4. Reflect on the necessity for fairness/equity in assignments and tests. Such reflection ought to be concretely 
reflected in all assessment of students; 

5. Secure tests and course materials so as to insure equal access for all; 
6. 
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1. In all cases, a sincere attempt should be made by the student to resolve the problem by discussion with 
his/her professor. If that discussion results in no change of grade, the student may request an informal 
meeting in the office of the dean of the course. Present at the meeting will be the dean, the student, a faculty 
advocate for the student if the student so chooses, and the faculty member. 

2. 



25 

 

D. Appeal  
The student may appeal the decision of the hearing board in writing to the dean of the student, or the dean’s 
designee, within thirty days of notice of the hearing board’s decision.2  
 
The dean or designee may approve, modify, or reverse the decision of the board and will notify the student of 
his/her decision within two weeks of receiving the appeal if practicable. In those cases where the appeal was heard 
by the dean’s designee, the student may have a final appeal to the dean if a request in writing is made within 30 days 
of the designee’s decision. The dean will ensure that the sanctions imposed are carried out. The decision of the dean 
is final in all cases except expulsion. The sanction of expulsion may be imposed only by the Provost/Academic Vice 
President upon recommendation of the dean.  
 
E. Repeated Violations  
In cases of repeated violations of the Academic Code of Honesty by the same student, the dean of the student may 
impose additional sanctions. The student may appeal the imposition of additional sanctions to the 
Provost/Academic Vice President, who may approve, modify, or reverse the decision of the dean and will notify the 
student of his/her decision within two weeks of receiving the appeal if practicable. The Provost/Academic Vice 
President will ensure that the sanctions imposed are carried out. The decision of the Provost/Academic Vice 
President is final in all cases.  
 
1 Tenured associates are tenured faculty members from another department who fulfill certain departmental 
functions for departments with fewer than four full-time tenured faculty members.  
2 If an informal meeting took place in the office of the student’s dean of the course, and that dean is the same as the 
student’s dean, the student has the option of appealing the decision of the hearing board to the Provost/Academic 
Vice President rather than to the dean of the student.  
 

Student Athlete Academic Absence Policy* 
The University of Scranton, as part of its mission, recognizes the importance of personal development through 
participation in authorized athletic competitions. The University endorses, supports, and takes pride in these events 
in which students represent the institution on and off campus. Faculty and coaching staff are committed to an on-
going collaboration for the purpose of continuing rapport, joint problem-solving, and the ultimate benefit of the 
individual student’s overall learning and development.  However, there may be times when athletic competitions 
conflict with course related academic requirements, and it is hoped that faculty will regard any such absence as 
excused. 
 
It is the individual student-athlete’s responsibility to: 
 Present to each faculty member in whose course they are registered, within 1 week of the start of the season, a 

letter from the athletic director that details the dates and times of all known scheduled athletic events pertinent 
to that individual student-athlete. 

 Provide updates regarding the schedule to the course faculty member as needed throughout the semester. 
 Know the course requirements, including which academic experiences cannot be missed, because of their 

importance to course competency.  
 Plan with course faculty and coaching staff as far as possible in advance to avoid class /clinical/ internship/ lab 

absences. 
 Inform course faculty and coaching staff at the earliest time possible (ideally within a 24 hour time frame) when 

potential conflicts might exist. 
 Know the absence policy of each course for which they are enrolled and discussactith course faculty and coat At.

https://catalog.scranton.edu/content.php?catoid=55&navoid=6782#Notes
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Policy on the Protection of Animals in Research  
If you are interested in more information or plan to do research with animals, please review the linked website or 

contact the Provost’s Office, St. Thomas 5124, 570-941-7520.   
  
The animal facilities and programs of the University of Scranton are operated in conformity with the Animal 
Welfare Act (CFR 1985), the Public Health Service Policy on Humane Care and Use of Laboratory Animals (revised 

in 2016), 2011 Guide to the Care and Use of Laboratory Animals (8th Edition), and other applicable federal, state, 
and local laws, regulations, and policies.   
  
The Institutional Animal Care and Use Committee (IACUC) has the responsibility to assure that no animals are 
used unnecessarily for research or instruction and that every effort is made to ensure animal well-being and to 
minimize pain and distress.   
  
All students, undergraduate and graduate, must complete a Student Research Assistant Training Certification form 
prior to their involvement in any animal research protocol. The form lists requirements which must be completed 

prior to any work with animals and then must be co-signed by the faculty supervisor and the animal caretaker.  
  

Policy on Protection of Human Subjects in Research 
The University of Scranton (University) is committed to safeguarding the rights and welfare of human participants 
in all research under its sponsorship and to serving as their protector on behalf of the community of persons that 
comprise the University. The University complies with federal human subjects’ research regulations.    
  

Principal guides for the University’s human subjects review system are:   
  
The Belmont Report: Ethical Principles and Guidelines for the Protection of Human Subjects of Research [The 
National Commission for the Protection of Human Subjects of Biomedical and Behavioral Research, April 18, 

1979].   

Protection of Human Subjects [Code of Federal Regulations - 45 CFR 46, effective July 19, 2019].   
  
All research involving human subjects, conducted at the University or under its sponsorship at another location by 
faculty, staff and/or students, must be reviewed and approved by the Institutional Review Board for Protection of 
Human Subjects (IRB) or its designated reviewer(s) as outlined in the IRB Policies and Procedures Manual. If you 
are interested in learning more, or if you plan to conduct research with human subjects, please review the 
University's IRB policies and procedures or contact the University’s IRB Administrator at (570) 941-6567.  
 

Policy on Research Misconduct 
Each member of the University community has a responsibility to foster an environment which promotes 
intellectual honesty and integrity, and which does not tolerate misconduct in any aspect of research or scholarly 
endeavor. The University’s Policy on Research Misconduct articulates this commitment to ensuring adherence to 
appropriate standards in the conduct of research by its faculty, staff, and students and to associated federal and 
other regulations. The policy is based upon and guided by general principles enunciated in the Framework for 
Institutional Policies and Procedures to Deal with Fraud in Research (November 4, 1988) developed by the 
Association of American Universities (AAU), the National Association of State Universities and Land-Grant 

Colleges (NASULGC), and the Council of Graduate Schools (CGS).   
 
For additional information, contact the Office of the Associate Provost/Research Officer at (570) 941-7520.     

 
 

matrix.scranton.edu/academics/provost/research/research-compliance/IACUC.shtml
/academics/provost/research/sub%20pages/IRB.shtml
/academics/provost/research/pdf/Research%20Misconduct%20Policy.pdf
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 For more information and to apply for a plan, please visit the following webpage: Personal Evacuation Plans 
for Students with Mobility, Auditory, and Visual Disabilities 
 

Non Discrimination and Antiharassment Policy 
*All forms of sexual harassment and sexual misconduct, including sexual assault, sexual exploitation, intimate 
partner violence and stalking are governed by and adjudicated through the Sexual Harassment & Sexual Misconduct 
Policy

/equity-diversity/emergency-evacuation-students.shtml
/equity-diversity/emergency-evacuation-students.shtml
http://www.scranton.edu/equity-diversity/docs/sh-sm-policy.pdf
http://www.scranton.edu/equity-diversity/docs/sh-sm-policy.pdf
/academics/provost/equity-diversity/docs/Nondiscrimination-Antiharassment-Policy-Nov-2013.pdf
/academics/provost/equity-diversity/docs/Nondiscrimination-Antiharassment-Policy-Nov-2013.pdf
/equity-diversity/docs/pregnant-parenting-students-policy.pdf
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also propose a means by which they intend to satisfy the required coursework. We will do our best to find a 
solution. 
 
To review the comprehensive policy, please visit: Religious Observance Policy: Students.  
 

Sexual Harassment and Sexual Misconduct Policy 
As a Catholic, Jesuit institution of higher learning, The University of Scranton prohibits gender and sex-based 
harassment and discrimination in its educational, residential and working environment, including sexual assault, 
sexual exploitation, intimate partner violence, stalking and quid pro quo and hostile environment.  
 
All members of the campus community are expected to conduct themselves in a manner that does not infringe 

upon the rights of others. The University prohibits sexual harassment and sexual misconduct.  When a report of 
sexual harassment or sexual misconduct is brought to the University, it will take prompt action to end sex 
discrimination, prevent its recurrence and remedy its effects.  

/Governance/religious-observance-policy_students_may-2024.pdf
/academics/provost/equity-diversity/docs/sh-sm-policy.pdf
/academics/provost/equity-diversity/docs/sh-sm-policy.pdf






/equity-diversity/docs/sh-sm-policy.pdf
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group’s adherence to the aforementioned steps will be considered a mitigating factor when determining the 
outcome or sanction of an incident that merits disciplinary action. Additionally, the University will consider a 
group’s failure to adhere to the aforementioned steps to be an egregious factor when determining disciplinary 

action.   
 

Anti-Violence Policy 
The University of Scranton is known for its nurturing and supportive community. As partners in an educational 
mission inspired by the vision of Saint Ignatius Loyola, the trustees, administrators, faculty, staff and students of the 
University resolve to maintain a campus community that is free from violence in all of its forms. The mission of 
education that takes place in the offices and classrooms of the campus is only possible in an environment of mutual 

respect and concern.  The University family, therefore, recognizes that violent behavior - from the seemingly 
insignificant to the significant - is inherently destructive to the fabric of our community and will not be tolerated.  
  
The University prides itself on fostering a caring community, one that is committed to the personal growth and 
transformation of its members. Accordingly, the University will not tolerate acts of physical violence (i.e., assaulting, 
striking, shoving, slapping, fighting), harassment, verbal threats, intimidation, and other similar behavior. Students 
are expected to handle conflict appropriately. In the event of physical violence, students should pursue every means 
possible to avoid physical retaliation. Students who are found responsible for engaging in acts of physical violence 
will be subject to disciplinary action (including suspension or expulsion), removal from campus, and/or criminal 

wod5(he mi pe)( com)8end,isre fos of ph
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activities that endanger, degrade, or devalue the worth of another person are antithetical to our University’s values. 
While cura personalis calls us to care for the whole person, hazing disrespects and devalues people.  
 
Therefore, the University of Scranton strictly prohibits students from engaging in hazing activity for the purpose of 
initiation, admission into, affiliation with, or continued membership in any student group (i.e., organization, club, 
team). Any activity organized by a student group  or members of a student group that involves other students in 
practices which (1) endanger or potentially endanger an individual’s physical, emotional, or psychological well-being 
(as determined at the sole discretion of the University), (2) constitute violations of University policies or local, state, 
or federal ordinances and laws, or (3) involve the distribution or removal of public or private property shall be 
immediate cause for disciplinary action. It shall not matter whether such practices were mandatory or voluntarily 
entered into by any of the students or the student group members in question, including new and initiated student 
members.  
 
Hazing includes, but is not limited to, brutality of a physical nature, forced or coerced consumption of food, 
alcohol, drugs, or other substances, forced or coerced sleep deprivation or excessive fatigue, forced or coerced 
exclusion from social contact, or forced or coerced actions such as public stunts or buffoonery which could result in 
humiliation or embarrassment. For purposes of this policy, any activity directly or indirectly conditioned with 
initiation, admission into, affiliation with or continued membership in any student group shall be presumed to be 
“forced or coerced” activity, the willingness of an individual to participate in such activity notwithstanding.  
 
Individuals and student groups found in violation of this policy will be subject to University disciplinary action that 
could include loss of recognition, suspension or expulsion from the University. In addition, students may also be 
subject to criminal charges as a result of concurrent violations of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Antihazing 
Law (18 Pa.C.S.A. § 2801) which law states that a person who causes or participates in hazing may face criminal 
charges including a misdemeanor, or a felony charge when the hazing results in serious injury or death. 
 

Off Campus Behavior Policy 
The University of Scranton is an integral part of the historic Hill neighborhood and the City of Scranton, and 
students are members of both the University community and the local community. Respect and concern for the 
dignity, well-being and property of members of the local community are essential. All University students are 
obligated to exhibit exemplary citizenship at all times. The Area Coordinator of Junior/Senior Housing serves as a 
University resource for students who have questions regarding their rights and responsibilities in the local 
community. Excessive or unreasonable noise and/or trash, littering, possession, use and/or sale or distribution of 
alcohol or drugs in a manner that violates the law or University policy, excessively large parties, and/or disrespect 
for neighbor and community are incongruent with students’ obligations. The University’s jurisdiction in disciplinary 
matters extends to any conduct that adversely affects the University community, the University’s reputation and/or 
the pursuit of its mission and objectives regardless of where it occurs. Accordingly, the University reserves the right 
to refer students involved in the aforementioned behaviors, as well as other disruptive behaviors, to the Office of 
Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution for disciplinary action. 
 

Refund Policy for Disciplinary Dismissal 
A tuition refund granted to a suspended or expelled student will be made in accordance with the refund policy 
published in The University of Scranton Undergraduate Catalog. In addition, federal and state refund policies will 
be utilized to determine where any refund should be directed. The effective date used for this type of tuition refund 
will be the date on which a suspension or expulsion was agreed to at the informal hearing level or was imposed at a 
formal hearing (including completion of the appellate process). A tuition refund cannot be granted to a student who 
is suspended or expelled after the last date for a partial refund, as published in the University refund schedule.  
 
Housing and meals charges will be refunded to a suspended or expelled student on a pro-rata basis. The effective 
refund date will be the date after which a suspended or expelled student is no longer entitled to use housing and 
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dining services after the adjudication of his/her case. The Director of Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution will 
determine this date. All other fees will be forfeited with no refund.  
 
In the case when a suspended student is very near the end of the term, the student can request the ability to 

complete the term before the suspension takes effect, through the Vice President for Student Life & Dean of 
Students (or designee). This determination will be made on the basis of the magnitude of the offense(s) and the 

http://www.scranton.edu/information-technology/policies.shtml
http://www.scranton.edu/information-technology/policies.shtml
/information-technology/policies.shtml
http://www.scranton.edu/information-technology/policies.shtml
http://www.scranton.edu/Governance/university-policies%20.shtml
http://www.scranton.edu/studentlife/studentaffairs/student-conduct/student-code.shtml
/studentlife/studentaffairs/dean/student-handbook-2023-2024.pdf
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Copyright Policy  
Academic Code of Honesty 
Web Guidelines 
 
VI. Contacts  
For policy clarification and interpretation, contact the Associate Vice President for Information Technology/ CIO 
at 570-941-6185. For legal advice and interpretation of law, please contact the Office of General Counsel at 570-
941-

http://www.scranton.edu/academiccopyrightpolicy
/academics/cte/acad-integ/acad-code-honesty.shtml
/information-technology/policies.shtml


37 

 

IX. Procedures  

Violations of this policy should be reported to the Associate Vice President for Information Technology/CIO who 
will coordinate with the appropriate divisional Vice-President or designee. Immediate action, including suspending 
access to University computing and network resources, may be warranted pending further investigation if there is an 
imminent threat to University systems and data. Violations of any part of this policy, in addition to any immediate 
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frame, the Vice President for Student Life & Dean of Students (or designee) or the Provost/Senior Vice President 
for Academic Affairs (or designee), in consultation with appropriate health professionals, may extend the 
administrative withdrawal period or permanently withdraw the student from the University. A student who is 
permanently withdrawn from the University must reapply for admission to the University in order to resume 

her/his studies. A student will be notified in writing by the Vice President for Student Life & Dean of Students (or 
designee) or Provost/Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs (or designee) if she/he is permanently withdrawn.  
  
Note that invoking this policy does not imply that the student will be exempt from disciplinary action according to 
the Policies Governing the University Community as published in the Student Handbook, including, but not limited 
to, the Student Code of Conduct.  
 

Free Assembly Policy 
Orderly and rational discussion should continue to be the hallmark of University communications. The promotion 
of such discussion is one of the principal objectives of any educational community committed to the active pursuit 
of truth, goodness and unity. This educational community, imbued as it also is with Judeo-Christian ideals, requires 
nothing less.  
 
The University readily acknowledges the rights of members to express their views by way of individual or collective 
protest on issues of institutional policy or on matters of interest to the University community. However, for reasons 
of courtesy, information, assistance, and good order, the University requires those contemplating such protests to 

request a protest permit from the Vice President for Student Life & Dean of Students. If the request is approved, 

the Vice President for Student
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located in the University Police Department Office area. Include your name and address on the envelope. Do not 
enclose cash. The University Police Department is open 24 hours a day.  
 
Vehicle Registration  
Parking Regulations | Parking | University Police Department  
 
Any member of the University community wishing to park or operate a motor vehicle on campus must register 
through the online Parking Portal to obtain a parking permit. Vehicle registration and receipt of a permit indicates 
you will comply with these University parking regulations and any amendments published during the year.  
 
Vehicle registration authorizes ticketing or towing by the University at the owner’s expense for violations.   
 
All parking permits remain property of the University of Scranton. Permits are to be returned immediately upon 
termination of employment or enrollment, retirement, transfer, or sale of a registered vehicle or at the request of the 
University.  
 
Registration is not complete until the permit has been properly affixed to the vehicle on the rear bumper (driver’s 
side of the vehicle) or the outside of the rear windshield (lower left corner). Only the current permit should be 
displayed on the vehicle, expired permits must be removed.  
 
A vehicle may only be registered for one permit type, (i.e., faculty, staff, or student). Vehicles may not display more 
than one valid permit. For example, a vehicle registered to a student with a valid student permit may not display a 
valid Faculty or Staff permit. Exceptions must be approved by the Chief of Police.  
 
Vehicle Registration Fees*  
Student Permit  Day School  Evening School  
Resident Student (academic year)  $200  $200  
Commuting Student (academic year)  $200  $100  

 Graduate Assistant (commuter only)  $100    

   
Intersession & Spring (Jan.-May)  $120  $70  

 Intersession  $20  $20  

Spring Semester  $100  $50  
Summer Session (each session)  $20  $20   
*Parking permit fees are non-refundable  
  
Parking Regulations | Parking | University Police Department  
 
Student Registration  

 Students must provide a valid state motor vehicle registration the first time they complete a permit 
application. A copy of the state motor vehicle registration will be required in subsequent years if the vehicle 
or license plate information has changed. The permit is valid from the date of purchase to the expiration 
date printed on the permit. *Fees are not refundable unless a student is graduating in the fall semester or 

studying abroad for spring semester. Return the Refund Permit form along with your parking permit before 
the end of the fall semester to receive a partial refund. Any outstanding parking tickets or fees will be 
deducted from the refund.  

 Commuter and Graduate Assistant permits are not valid for overnight parking. Commuter and graduate 
assistant permits are only valid in Staff/Commuter parking lots in non-reserved parking spaces. See Campus 
Parking Map for designated lots. Commuter/GA students parking their vehicles overnight will be ticketed 
for after-hours use. Should a situation arise, and you must leave your vehicle on campus after hours, the 
student must notify Parking Services or University Police to avoid being ticketed.  

/about/university-police/documents/Refund%20permit%20form.pdf
/about/university-police/parking/campus-parking-map1.pdf
/about/university-police/parking/campus-parking-map1.pdf
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 Resident Students other than first year and sophomores living in University residences will be issued a 
resident student permit. Resident student permits are only valid in lots designated for Resident Permits. 

See Campus Parking Map for Resident Parking Lots. Vehicles with resident parking permits must be parked 
in resident parking lots Monday through Friday, 7:30 am to 5:00 pm. Resident students with valid permits 
can only park their vehicles in the Parking Pavilion or under the Wellness Center when there is a parking 

ban in effect. Once the ban is placed in effect vehicles with valid permits can be parked in non-reserved and 
faculty spaces in the pavilion without being ticketed. Do not park in reserved spaces. Vehicles parked in 
surface lots when a snow ban is in effect are subject to ticketing.  

o First Year and Sophomore Resident Students are not permitted to bring a vehicle to The 
University of Scranton campus or to have access to a vehicle within the city of Scranton limits.  

▪ *See exceptions below:  

1. Sophomore Resident Education Majors – Student can purchase a parking permit for the 
one semester (only) which they are required to be off campus for classroom observing.  

2. Sophomore Resident Nursing Majors – Student can purchase a parking permit for the 

semester (only) which they are required to be off campus for clinical classes at the hospital.   

3. Medical Exception - Students requesting a medical exception to The University of 
Scranton Parking Policy must complete an authorization form so medical 

/about/university-police/parking/campus-parking-map1.pdf
/equity-diversity/non-academic-accommodations.shtml
/equity-diversity/non-academic-accommodations.shtml
/about/university-police/Transportation/AlternativeTransportation.shtml
/about/university-police/parking/campus-parking-map1.pdf


41 

 

https://www.dmv.pa.gov/VEHICLE-SERVICES/Persons%20with%20Disabilities%20Information/Pages/Persons-with-Disability-Parking-Placards.aspx
/about/university-police/parking/campus-parking-map1.pdf
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WHAT CAN HAPPEN IF I HAVE A CAR ON CAMPUS WITHOUT A PERMIT  
Any vehicle parked university property without being registered, and displaying a permit may be ticketed and/or 
towed at owner’s expense.  
 
WHERE WAS MY VEHICLE TOWED 
The University of Scranton uses Kelly Towing as its towing contractor. Located at 736 So Main Ave, Scranton, PA 
18504. Individuals are advised to contact Kelly Towing at (570) 941-2480 before attempting to retrieve their 
vehicles to confirm someone will be in the office and available to release the vehicle.  
 
WHAT SHOULD I DO IF I HAVE TO REPLACE MY PERMIT  
To purchase a replacement permit you must return the remnants of the old permit along with the vehicle 
registration card for the new car to the parking office. The fee is $5 for a replacement permit.  
 

Policy on Smoking, Vaping, Juuling 
At The University of Scranton, smoking is prohibited inside all buildings and indoor public areas, including but not 
limited to classrooms, private offices, and residence halls. Smoking is also prohibited in residential building 
courtyards, parking garages, and athletics facilities as well as in University vehicles.  Smoking is not allowed within 
25 feet of any University building, unless otherwise specified by individual building policies. For more information, 
please reference the full policy linked above.  
   
Policy Requiring the Submission of University Contact Information 
Given the University’s need to be able to contact students, as well as know where each student is physically living, 
all students must provide their contact information (the address to which the student physically resides while taking 
classes) to the University at the beginning of each academic year. This information includes a local physical address 
(a P.O. Box is not acceptable) and the student’s cell phone number, which will be used for emergency purposes and 
for other University business. Access to this information will be restricted to University personnel acting in the 
performance of their duties for educational and emergency purposes. (Students who wish to receive text and/or 

voice alerts through the University’s Emergency Notification System or ENS must sign up via the Scranton portal. 
Students who do not update their University contact information will be required to complete this verification 

/Governance/smoking-policy-april-2019_cabinet-approved-1.pdf
https://adfs.scranton.edu/adfs/ls/?wa=wsignin1.0&wtrealm=urn:federation:cas
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The University of Scranton is committed to reasonably accommodating qualified students with disabilities. Students 
who seek to bring a service animal or assistance animal to campus should contact the Office of Equity & Diversity 
to discuss their request. 
 

Student Code of  Conduct 
 

Statement of Philosophy 
 

The University of Scranton is a community dedicated to the freedom of inquiry and personal development 
fundamental to the growth in wisdom and integrity of all who share its life. Our mission is to educate men and 
women in the Catholic and Jesuit tradition which encompasses the search for truth, the discovery and sharing of 
knowledge, the promotion of personal and professional excellence, and service to others and the community 
through a spirit of caring. At the University, we educate and form the whole person, spiritually, physically, and 
emotionally in the spirit of cura personalis. This education of the whole person is characterized by openness, honesty, 
respect, fairness, and responsibility. 
 
As a community of scholars seeking to sustain a culture of excellence, the University requires students to conduct 
themselves in ways that allow for the personal growth and development of all students. The University strives to 
maintain an atmosphere that is most conducive to the education and formation of students. Members of the 
University community and their guests are held to high behavioral standards due to the nature of the University’s 
enterprise – education and formation of students. 
 
Students who engage in behavior that is not aligned with the University’s community standards as set forth in the 
Student Code of Conduct are generally subject to University disciplinary action. The student discipline process is 
first and foremost an educational process that is designed to foster learning and development particularly as it 
relates to decision making. Accordingly, while parents and guardians are partners in the education of their students, 
the Office of Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution generally communicates directly with students, during the 
adjudication process, to challenge their growth intellectually, morally, and spiritually as a critical component in their 
Jesuit education.  
 

Community Standards 
 

For the benefit of students and the entire University community, students, their guests, and students 
organizations are prohibited from engaging in the following: 

 
1. Academic cheating, plagiarism and other violations of the University Academic Code of Honesty. (Such 

misconduct is reviewed using the procedures listed in the Academic Code of Honesty.); 
2. Sexual harassment and sexual misconduct including, but not limited to, sexual assault, sexual exploitation, dating 

violence, domestic violence, stalking, and other forms of sexual harassment as set forth in the University’s 
Sexual Harassment and Sexual Misconduct Policy. (Such misconduct is reviewed in accordance with the Sexual 
Harassment and Sexual Misconduct Policy); 

3. Physical violence or threats of physical violence, including, but not limited to, assaulting, striking, shoving, 
slapping, kicking, fighting (regardless of who started the fight) or in any way threatening or causing physical 
harm to another (See Anti-Violence Policy);

/equity-diversity/docs/sh-sm-policy.pdf
/equity-diversity/docs/sh-sm-policy.pdf
/equity-diversity/docs/nondiscrimination-antiharassment-policy.pdf
/equity-diversity/docs/nondiscrimination-antiharassment-policy.pdf
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Harassment by any means of communication verbal and/or non-verbal including, but not limited to, in person 
and via text message, e-mail or any form of social media including any actions, threats, gestures, and/or words 
directed toward 

/Governance/alcohol-and-drug-policy-_-may-2024.pdf
/Governance/alcohol-and-drug-policy-_-may-2024.pdf
/general-counsel/docs/hazing-prohibition-policy-20191.pdf#Hazing_Prohibition_Policy
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/about/university-police/parking/pkregs.shtml
/information-technology/documents/policies/acceptable-use-policy.pdf




49 

 

hearings in a manner that is both fair and impartial.   
 
Vice President for Student Life & Dean of Students - The administrator designated by the University President 
to be responsible for the administration of the Student Code of Conduct. 

 

ARTICLE II. JURISDICTION AND AUTHORITY 
 
The Office of Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution is charged with developing procedures for the student 
conduct process that are consistent with provisions of the Student Code of Conduct and providing oversight for the 
process. Furthermore, the Office of Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution provides options for students who are 
seeking guidance and resources related to conflict resolution.  
 
A.    Jurisdiction of The University of Scranton 
 
The University’s jurisdiction in disciplinary matters extends to conduct that occurs on the premises of the 
University and to any conduct that adversely affects the University community, the University’s reputation and/or 
the pursuit of its mission and objectives regardless of where it occurs. The University’s Student Code of Conduct is 
used to adjudicate matters of individual student misconduct and student organization misconduct. Any student who 
is found responsible for engaging in misconduct as defined by the Student Code of Conduct will be subject to 
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C.    Interim Suspension 
 
Allegations of routine infractions of the Student Code of Conduct will be addressed through the University’s 
student conduct process. In certain circumstances, the University may, through its Vice President for Student Life 
& Dean of Students (or designee), impose a suspension prior to a review of misconduct within the University’s 
conduct process.  
 
An interim suspension may be imposed for the following reasons:  

1. to ensure the safety and well-being of members of the University community or preservation of University 
property; 

2. the student poses a definite threat of disruption of or interference with the normal operations of the 
University; 

3. the behavior of the student violates the lawful mission of the University; or, 
4. 
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6. The accused student has the right to be assisted by a support person (as described in Article IV. Section A). 
Neither family members nor attorneys may serve as support persons nor be present during Administrative 
Hearings or URB Hearings. 

7. Relevant records, written statements and testimony may be accepted as information for consideration at the 
discretion of the URB Chairperson/Administrative Hearing Officer. 

8. All procedural questions are subject to the final decision of the URB Chairperson or Administrative Hearing 
Officer. 

9. At least forty-eight (48) hours prior to the hearing and by the date and time specified by the Office of 
Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution, the Conduct Officer and the accused student must provide the 
following to the Director of Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution:  

a. The names of their support person and witnesses; 
b. Brief summaries of the relevant testimony that each of their witnesses (including themselves) will 

give at the hearing. These summaries should identify the verbal testimony that will be provided by 
the witnesses. Statements made in writing to law enforcement during the investigation of an incident 
are acceptable; 

c. Copies of other relevant materials such as photographs, phone records, costs of damaged or stolen 
property, medical bills and diagrams. 

A witness is a person who has information relevant to the case and should be present at the hearing. 
Character witnesses or character witness statements are not allowed. A support person cannot serve as a 
witness. 

10. Copies of materials that are submitted by the Conduct Officer, and the accused student as well as other 
relevant materials available for review at the discretion of the Director of Student Conduct & Conflict 
Resolution will be made available for review by the accused student, and their respective support persons no 
more than thirty-six (36) hours prior to the hearing in the Office of Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution 
(or at a location specified by the Director of Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution). Similarly, University 
Review Board members and/or the Administrative Hearing Officer will be permitted to review copies of 
the materials in the Office of Student Conduct (or at a location specified by the Director of Student 
Conduct) no more than thirty-six (36) hours prior to the hearing. Those involved with the hearing will be 
notified by the Office of Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution when materials are available for review. It 
is the responsibility of those involved with the hearing to contact the Office of Student Conduct & Conflict 
Resolution to arrange a time to review the materials prior to the hearing if such review is desired. Copies of 
materials will be provided to the Conduct Officer, the accused student, and the University Review Board 
members and/or Administrative Hearing Officer immediately prior to the start of hearing and will be 
collected immediately following the hearing. If the Conduct Officer or accused student wants to submit 
additional documents or materials that were not provided to the Director of Student Conduct & Conflict 
Resolution at least forty-eight (48) hours prior to the hearing, the URB Chairperson or Administrative 
Hearing Officer will determine whether to accept such documents or materials before the hearing begins. 
Timeframes noted in this section may be reasonably adjusted by the Director of Student Conduct & 
Conflict Resolution when weekends, holidays, and/or breaks in the academic calendar warrant such action. 

11. The Office of Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution endeavors to protect personal information of those 
involved in the conduct process to the extent necessary and possible. Accordingly, information that is not 
germane to the fair adjudication of a matter may be omitted from the documents available for review, at the 
discretion of the Director of Student Conduct & Conflict Resolution and/or Vice President for Student Life 
& Dean of Students (or designee). 
 

E.    Formal Hearing Format - Formal hearings shall be conducted according to the following format: 
 

1. Opening: The URB Chairperson/Administrative Hearing Officer reads the charge(s). The accused admits or 
denies responsibility for violating the charge(s). 

2. Presentation of Information & Questions: The URB Chairperson/Administrative Hearing Officer will invite 
the Conduct Officer to present relevant information. The accused student will have an opportunity to 
present information on their own behalf and will be invited to answer questions related to the incident. If 
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the accused student chooses not to present information and/or participate in the hearing, the 
URB/Administrative Hearing Officer will make a decision solely on the information that was provided at 
the hearing.  Both the Conduct Officer and the accused student will have the opportunity to call additional 
witnesses who were set forth in the materials submitted in advance of the hearing. Throughout the hearing, 
both parties may submit to the URB Chairperson/Administrative Hearing Officer one or more questions to 
be asked of a witness(es) or of the other party. Support persons are permitted to suggest questions to the 
student(s). It is the discretion of the URB Chairperson/Administrative Hearing Officer whether to ask the 
question(s).  

3. Summary Statements: At the close of the presentation of information, the Conduct Officer and the accused 
student can make brief statements summarizing their position and relevant information presented by the 
party during the hearing, before the URB/Administrative Hearing Officer begins deliberations.   

4. Determining Responsibility: Within seventy-two (72) hours of the conclusion of the formal hearing, the 
URB/Administrative Hearing Officer shall determine, by majority vote in the case of the URB, whether it is 
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Students (or designee), the URB members that heard the case, when appropriate, and the accused student. 
The decision of the Appellate Board is then final. 

 

 
ARTICLE IV: RIGHTS AND RESOURCES 
 
A. Support Person – The accused student may choose to be assisted in the conduct process by a support person. 
Any member of the University community who is neither an attorney nor a family member may serve in this role. 
Accused students who choose to have a support person are encouraged to consider selecting a faculty or staff 
member who has received training on the University’s conduct process. Students may obtain the names of trained 
support persons from the Office of Student Conduct and Conflict Resolution. Failure to secure a support person is 
not grounds for an appeal.  
 
The role of a support person is to assist a student by providing support throughout the student conduct process. 
Although a support person cannot represent a student and therefore has a non-speaking role during the 
investigative meetings, Educational Conference, or formal hearing, a support person may:  

1. Assist the student in understanding the process in response to a charge of the Student Code of Conduct; 
2. Assist the student in understanding rights and responsibilities as a participant in the Student Conduct 

process; 
3. Accompany the student to any meeting with a Conduct Officer, University Review Board and/or Appellate 

Board, including the Educational Conference and Formal Hearings; 
4. Assist the student in understanding the appeal process, when applicable; and 
5. As appropriate, foster a student’s personal growth through reflection and discernment of one’s 

behavior/decisions in light of University’s standards and values.   
 
B.    University Resources ð It is strongly recommended that the accused student access the services offered by 
various offices of the University including the Counseling Center, Dean of Students Office, Campus Ministries, and 
Center for Health Education and Wellness. Failure to use University resources is not grounds for an appeal. If a 
student has accessed a University office and feels the office has not been supportive of their needs, this perceived 
lack of support should be discussed with the Dean of Students Office staff. 
  
C.    The Rights of an Accused Student – A student who is accused of violating the Student Code of Conduct 
has the following rights during conduct proceedings conducted by the University: 
 

1. The right to be informed of and have access to available University resources; 
2. The right to be presumed not responsible; 
3. The right to an explanation of the charge(s); 
4. The right to an explanation of the University’s student conduct process; 
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Residence Life and Housing 
The 
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No student may reside in University housing during the Intersession term unless she or he is enrolled in a class for 
the Intersession period or has been given specific permission by the Office of Residence Life. 
 
C. Housing and Meals  
 
Housing Plans  
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first year and transfer students receive such billings during the latter part of July. A student enrolling in a housing 
and/or meal plan after the beginning of the fall semester can expect to be billed within 30 days of enrollment. Meal 
bills for intersession are sent to students late in November and spring-semester bills are issued before Christmas 
vacation.  
 
Payment of housing and/or meal charges should be forwarded to the Treasurer’s Office by the billing date indicated 
on the invoice. Invoices are forwarded to a student’s home address unless the student informs the Treasurer’s 
Office of an alternate billing address. 
 
Charges and Fees  

   Housing Charges (per 
semester)  

      

      Class AA Single  $5,895    

      Class AA Double  5,366    

      Class A  5,366     

      Class B  5,077    
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In the spring of each academic year, students who have paid a housing-reservation deposit and submitted lottery 
information on time are allowed to select a housing assignment for the upcoming year. 
 
G. Security of Residences  
 
Residents share the responsibility of security in the residence halls. The University provides secure entrances 
including video surveillance and after-hours on-duty staff members.  
 
Card Access  
Students are not permitted to lend their Royal Cards to other students for security purposes, nor are students 
allowed to use or possess any Royal Card other than their own. Should a student lose his or her key or Royal Card, 
it must be reported immediately. A Royal Card may be immediately canceled via the Royal Card online site.  
 
Combination Security  
The locks on some apartment entrance doors are combination locks.  
 
Posting combinations, making combinations available to unauthorized persons, or communicating the combination 
to others in a manner that threatens security constitutes an extremely serious violation of University policy. At no 
time should a person use a co
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Tampering with fire extinguishers, alarms and other safety equipment is a serious offense against the University 
community. A student found responsible of this offense faces a maximum penalty of expulsion from the University.  
 
Keys and Lockouts  
Each student residing in University housing is given either a key or room-door combination at check-in. The key 
governs the lock on her or his room door. Students are cautioned to understand that room security depends 
significantly on controlling access to her or his key at all times. A replacement for a lost key may be requested online 
through the my.Scranton Portal. Replacement keys and/or lock changes will result in a charge of $30 to $100 
depending on the requirements of the request. At no time should a student lend her or his key to another student 
for any purpose. Keys are not allowed to be duplicated. 
 
The University Police Department or Residence Life & Housing staff may assist a student with a lockout. Only 
residents of a room or hall will be granted access. If a student is given access from University staff, a charge may be 
assessed. If three lockouts are recorded, the lock will be changed and the resident will be charged appropriately.  
 
Entering Student Rooms and Residences  
Authorized University representatives may enter a student’s room to inspect, repair, examine, or make necessary 
alterations. In addition, University representatives may enter a student’s room to enforce University policy; to 
investigate possible policy infractions; to ensure that students have vacated the room in fire-drill or emergency 
situations; to inspect for cleanliness, health and safety; or to place, replace, repair or remove rented equipment.  
 
A student is not allowed to enter another student’s room without permission from the occupant. University staff 
will provide access to a room only for the resident of that room.  
 
H. Staff  
 
The Area Coordinator is responsible for managing the live-in student staff and developing the residential 
community. These staff members are responsible for supervision, program development and addressing student 
needs within the residence halls and apartments.  
 
The Resident Assistants (RAs) are student staff members employed as live-in peer mentors that maintain a healthy, 
collegiate environment and provide social and educational development for a community of 16 to 80 residents. 
Students of the University must comply with directives given by Residence Life & Housing student staff in the 
performance of their duties.  
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Battery-Powered Micromobility Devices 
In light of the fire and safety concerns, the charging and use of battery-powered scooters, bicycles, hoverboards, 
and similar self-balancing devices in campus residence halls is prohibited. Community members are encouraged to 
inform themselves about the fire and safety concerns raised by the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission. 
 
Break Housing  
All students will be expected to follow the established dates and rules of closing per the University calendar.  
The University closes all of its residence halls for the period between fall semester and intersession. Therefore, no 
student will be able to stay for the December Break.  



65



66



67 

 

 Candles, incense, plug in air fresheners or any open flames.  

 Chemicals, including flammable materials such as gasoline, propane, etc.  

 Cooking equipment, including toasters and toaster ovens, open-coil heaters or burners, air fryers and 
indoor grills 
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A resident student may have one or more vacancies in her or his room. Although the University makes every 
attempt to provide residents with roommates, this is not always possible. A room with vacancies should be clean 
and ready for new occupant(s) at all times. 
 
Room-Change Process  
A student may request a room change after the second week of classes for each semester. The student will need to 
have discussed the change with her or his roommate and the student staff member and to have made reasonable 
efforts to work through any conflicts. A meeting must be scheduled with Residence Life & Housing staff prior to 
any room change approval. A student must have Residence Life & Housing department approval to move prior to 

changing rooms.   
 
Sleeping  
Students who have an on-campus housing assignment are expected to sleep in their own room when staying on 
campus. Sleeping in hallways, lounges, stairwells, or other public places is not permitted.  
 
Solicitation  
Solicitation in the residences is generally prohibited to protect residents from frequent visits and possible 
harassment. Student clubs and organizations must receive permission from the Office of Residence Life & Housing 

to go door to door to speak with residents.  
 
Smoking  
Smoking is prohibited inside and within 25 feet of all University residences. This prohibited behavior includes the 
use of cigarettes, e-cigarettes, vaporizers, and banned items such as drug paraphernalia and hookahs.  
 
Windows  
Due to the potential for serious injury or death, University policy strictly prohibits the throwing of any object from 
the window of any University building. Students may not remove screens from windows.  
 
Students are prohibited from displaying outward-facing decorations (including signs, advertisements, etc.) in or on 
external apartment and residence hall windows. Residence Life & Housing may utilize internal windows in common 
areas to communicate information with residents.  
 
Signs and other material are not allowed to hang outside of windows, off fire escapes, or off buildings.  
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University Resources and Services 
Athletics 

http://www.scranton.edu/athletics
https://athletics.scranton.edu/
https://athletics.scranton.edu/
/academics/provost/PDFs/11-17%20student-athlete-academic-absence-policy-final-november-2017_ugc-endorsed_pc-approved.pdf
/academics/provost/PDFs/11-17%20student-athlete-academic-absence-policy-final-november-2017_ugc-endorsed_pc-approved.pdf
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been successfully retaken. Probationary status may be removed through adequate academic achievement in summer 
school or intersession at The University of Scranton.  
 
Students on probationary status are ineligible for participation in intercollegiate athletics without the written 
approval of their appropriate Academic Dean, Director of Athletics and Head Coach.  
In accordance with University policy and NCAA regulations, a student must carry a minimum of 12 credits (full-
time status) to participate in intercollegiate athletics. Should a student fall below full-time status they are not eligible 
to participate in intercollegiate athletics unless it is the students’ final semester prior to graduation,

http://www.scranton.edu/bursar
https://online.campuscommerce.com/register/inst/4L7DP/create-account?rso=b89c927a-3a3f-47e6-8384-07c3389941be
http://www.mycollegepaymentplan.com/uscranton
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The Roche Family Center for Career Development 
    Location:  Loyola Science Center 235 

    Telephone:  (570) 941-7640  

    Website:  www.scranton.edu/careers  

  
The Roche Family Center for Career Development supports the University’s strategic plan by offering valuable and 

transformative experiences to help students succeed in an evolving career landscape.  This team of professionals is 
dedicated to meeting the needs of each student attending The University of Scranton. This is accomplished through 

a comprehensive program that is grounded in experiential learning.  Through collaboration, early engagement, 
and individualized coaching, students are coached and challenged along their career path – 

http://www.scranton.edu/careers
mailto:chew@scranton.edu
http://www.scranton.edu/chew
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wellness topics and campus health resources. PHE’s are known for their signature events and programs such as 

Wellness Wagon giveaways, Stress Less Weeks, Alcohol Awareness Week and Late-Night Glow Yoga.   
 

Center for Student Engagement (Clubs/Organizations, Orientation) 
   Location:  The DeNaples Center, Room 205  

   

http://www.scranton.edu/cse


/academics/osss/
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Academic Coaching  
Our team of Graduate Assistants, the Learning Enrichment Specialist, and the Disability Support Specialist are 
ready to teach you the skills you need to succeed! Developing skills in time management, organization, test 
preparation, study strategies, and goal setting will help you stay focused and empower you to work to your full 
ability.   
 
Instructional Technology Services  

Students can obtain assistance with the use of instructional technology designed to enhance student learning.  The 

mailto:techsupport@scranton.edu
/information-technology/about-us/tsc.shtml
/information-technology/services/office365.shtml
http://cloudpath.scranton.edu/external/
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 Install University-approved anti-virus software. 

http://premier.dell.com/portal/messages.aspx?c=US&l=en&s=eep&cs=RC1367237
http://www.apple.com/education/purchasing/
http://cloudpath.scranton.edu/external/
http://www.scranton.edu/information-technology/policies.shtml


76

http://www.scranton.edu/counseling
http://www.scranton.edu/jkwc


http://scranton.edu/multicultural
http://www.scranton.edu/dos
http://scranton.campusdish.com/
mailto:dining-services@scranton.edu
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1. Enroll in a meal plan through the UIS system >Student Services>Dining Services  
2. May switch plans or drop their plan during the initial drop/add period as determined by the Registrar (Last 

Drop add day of classes each semester).  
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Hours of operation can be found on our website: 

http://scranton.campusdish.com/
mailto:dining-services@scranton.edu
mailto:diversity@scranton.edu
http://www.scranton.edu/diversity
mailto:finaid@scranton.edu
http://scranton.edu/financialaid
/financial-aid/index.shtml
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Office of Global Education 
The Office of Global Education (OGE) promotes the University mission by advocating for global engagement 

http://www.scranton.edu/library
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The 80,000-square-foot, five-story building, named for Harry and Jeanette Weinberg opened in 1992. The facility 
includes a variety of learning environments, including 45 computer workstations, large tables, soft seating, study 
carrels

https://digitalservices.scranton.edu/
mailto:askalibrarian@scranton.edu
http://www.scranton.edu/library
http://sites.scranton.edu/library
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Student packages are tracked through an electronic notification system. Students with letter mail and packages 
receive an e-mail at the time it is processed in our mailroom. The student can then pick up their mail at 315 

mailto:ROTC@SCRANTON.EDU
http://www.scranton.edu/rotc
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academic minor in leadership.  
  
Any enrolled student can take all three sections of the ROTC program of instruction as First Year or Sophomore 
students with no military obligation.  
 
Financial Opportunities  
First year and sophomore Cadets can apply and compete for three-year and two-year scholarships that pay full 
tuition and fees. If awarded a scholarship and contract, the program leads to a military commission and a career 
upon graduation. Scholarships typically pay full tuition and fees, plus $1,200 annually for books, and $420 per 
month for living expenses. The University of Scranton also awards room cost scholarships to all students who 
receive Army ROTC campus-based scholarship. ROTC Cadets also might qualify for several foreign language 
incentive pay programs based on demonstrated language skills. Cadets can earn up to $2000 per year through these 

programs.    
 
Other Benefits  
First, whether or not a student decides to complete all four years of ROTC, they will receive the best leadership 
training available in the country and will walk away with management skills that can translate to any professional 
field. Second, ROTC students have the opportunity to participate in dynamic and challenging training sessions 
during the summer months to include Foreign Language Programs and internship programs at major military 
installations around the globe. During this training, the students are mentored by senior Cadets and professional 
military officers. Third, ROTC opens the door to a military career with a starting salary of $58,000 plus full medical 
and dental benefits, and fantastic résumé-building potential. After only four years, your salary increases to almost 
$87,000.  
 
Time Involvement  
ROTC usually involves a 6-hour time commitment per week between Military Science Class, Leadership Lab, and 
Physical Training. There are also voluntary adventure exercises and rotating leadership roles available which require 
a greater amount of time. Many ROTC students are also varsity athletes and participate in other extracurricular 
activities, and many find that the ROTC leadership training helps them excel above their peers in every area of life.  
 

Mission & Ministry (Worship, Retreats, & Service) 
The University’s mission and our pastoral care of students, faculty and staff are a central and shared responsibility 
for everyone on campus. The division of Mission and Ministry includes the offices of the Jesuit Center, Campus 
Ministry, and the Center for Service and Social Justice. Through these offices, students can avail themselves of a 
number of opportunities that are described below. 
 

Campus Ministry  
   Location:  The DeNaples Center 200  

   Telephone:  (570) 941-7419  

  E-mail:  campusministries@scranton.edu  
  

Our Mission  
Campus Ministry, part of the Mission and Ministry Division, serves the mission of The University of Scranton by 
making visible and effective our Roman Catholic and Jesuit identity with a spirit of inclusivity of all religious 
traditions. Inspired by the Gospel of Jesus Christ and the charism of St. Ignatius Loyola, we offer students 
opportunities to explore their relationship with God through active reflection and discernment on retreats, 
preparing for the sacraments, engaging in interfaith dialogue, and worshiping together as a community of faith.  
 

Opportunities for Worship and Ministry  
Mass is celebrated daily on campus. The Sacrament of Reconciliation is offered each weekday prior to the 12:05 
p.m. Mass, or by appointment at the Jesuit Community, Campion Hall.  
 

mailto:campusministries@scranton.edu
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Sunday Masses- at Madonna della Strada Chapel, 419 Monroe Ave.  
 11:00 a.m.  
 4:30 p.m.  
 7:00 p.m.  

Weekday Masses ðat Sacred Heart Chapel, corner of Linden St. And Monroe Ave  
 12:05 p.m. - Monday-
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/ministries/center-service-social-justice/
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Performance Music 
Location: Houlihan-McLean Center 
Cheryl Y. Boga, Conductor & Director 
Janelle Decker, Conductor and Co-Director 
   
For more information on any of our Performance Music offerings, please visit our website and/or social media 
sites.   
·         Web: scranton.edu/music   
·         Email: music@scranton.edu     cheryl.boga@scranton.edu  janelle.decker@scranton.edu   
·         Facebook: PerformanceMusicatTheUniversityofScranton         
·         Twitter: UofSMusic   
·         Instagram: UofSMusic    
·         YouTube: U. of Scranton Performance Music   
·         Phone: (570) 941-7624   
 
Large Instrumental and Choral Ensembles ð Open to all University students (no audition or 
membership/enrollment fees), new members are welcome each semester. All meetings, rehearsals, and 
performances are held in the Houlihan-McLean Center, corner of Jefferson Ave. & Mulberry St. (please use 
Jefferson Ave. entrance.)   

 Unive091/a

0.00000-6(P80.55 1973 s f)5.)

/academics/performance-music/index.shtml
mailto:music@scranton.edu
mailto:cheryl.boga@scranton.edu
mailto:janelle.decker@scranton.edu
https://www.facebook.com/PerformanceMusicatTheUniversityofScranton/
http://twitter.com/uofsmusic
http://instagram.com/uofsmusic
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCdCppnlhx1pWoHWrgyWsY7Q/videos
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https://www.myorderdesk.com/SignIn/Default.asp?Provider_ID=28931&OrderFormID=430248&rd=JobSubmit%2Easp
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Group Exercise. Group exercise classes are held weekly during the academic year. Schedules are available in the 

recreation office during the second week of each semester. Classes are conducted on a drop-in basis — no 
registration is necessary.  
  

Intramural Leagues.  

http://www.scranton.edu/registrar
mailto:registrar@scranton.edu
http://my.scranton.edu/
http://www.scranton.edu/academics/registrar/undergraduate/transcript-request.shtml
/academics/registrar/undergraduate/transcript-request.shtml
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To prepare for registration, students should obtain a copy of their Degree Works program planning report through 
the Student Profile card. Click on the Student Profile card. In the left-hand navigation bar, click Degree Works. 
Using the Degree Works audit to identify next-needed courses, and then consulting the online course schedule for 
those courses, students should prepare a draft preliminary schedule. Students should review that preliminary 
schedule with their academic advisor to make sure the schedule is on track for their program of study. The advisor 
then will give the student a registration term PIN to access web registration on a specific date and time. 
 
Detailed web registration, course search and Degree Works retrieval information is available on the Registrar’s 

website. The website also has information about college-specific registration procedures and for some special 

http://www.scranton.edu/registrar
http://www.scranton.edu/registrar
http://www.scranton.edu/academics/registrar/index.shtml
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 Registration status  

 Current Holds  

 Link to view your unofficial academic transcript and generate a Degree Works audit 
 
To use the Student Profile Card:  

1. Log in to the my.scranton.edu portal using your username and password.  

2. Click on the Student Profile Card 
 
Change of Address  
For an address change, the student should submit a change-of-address form to the Office of the Registrar, O’Hara 

Hall, Second Floor.   
 

Residence Life & Housing 
   Location:  100 Condron Hall     

   Telephone:  (570) 941-6226     

   Hours:  Monday through Friday  8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

   Website:  http://www.scranton.edu/reslife  

   Email:  reslife@scranton.edu     
  
The Office of Residence Life & Housing challenges students to expand upon their academic experience with a 
focus on educating the whole person through engagement in opportunities within their living communities. 
Committed to forming “men and women for and with others,” Residence Life & Housing offers safe, inclusive, and 
supportive living environments for students to pursue their academic and co-curricular interests while developing 
meaningful interpersonal relationships and offers support to those living off-campus in their development of 
personal and civic responsibilities. Students are expected to actively participate in their residential communities, 
respecting the rights of others while embracing the responsibilities associated with positive community building. 
This includes participation in community conversation and events, ensuring healthy decisions regarding substance 
use, managing time and stress effectively, developing relationships, and exploring faith. 
 
Benefits of Residence Hall Living  
The residence halls are set up specifically to assist you in your transition to The University of Scranton. We are 
proud to support our students in various ways. Our Resident Assistants (RAs), who are dedicated members of our 
University community, play a vital role in enriching your residential experience. They are here to guide and support 
you, helping to foster both your personal growth and involvement in all aspects of campus life. The many policies 
we outline in this handbook are designed to promote a collegial and supportive environment. Lastly, the programs 
and events offered by the residence hall staff are designed to educate you to some of the many opportunities and 
challenges of the University environment. 
 
Responsibilities of Residence Hall Living  
As a member of an educational community, you possess certain privileges and responsibilities. We expect all 

http://www.scranton.edu/reslife
mailto:reslife@scranton.edu


92 

 

people within the community. Although the staff understands that each student is an individual in their own right, 
there are some things that you should not tolerate, such as a roommate who violates University policy. If you need 
to speak to someone about a roommate concern, please speak with your Resident Assistant. Other resources 
include Jesuit Counselors, Campus Ministers, Area Coordinators, or Counselors from the University Counseling 
Center. 
 
Jesuit Heritage 
As a Catholic and Jesuit institution, Ignatian values inform and guide our work in Residence Life & Housing at The 
University of Scranton. We are fortunate to have Jesuit priests living and working on campus. Jesuit priests along 
with lay Campus Ministers are available to offer pastoral support to students. As a community focused on 
education, we strive to incorporate the teachings of St. Ignatius of Loyola in all that we do.   
 

Royal Card Office – Student Identification Cards 
   Location:  Alumni Memorial Hall 102     

   Telephone:  (570) 941-4357     

   Hours:  Spring/Fall  
Monday - Friday  
Saturday - Sunday  

  
8:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.  
10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  

mailto:royalcard@scranton.edu
/information-technology/services/royalcard.shtml
/information-technology/services/royalcard.shtml
/information-technology/services/royalcard.shtml


93 

 

to engage with our civic process. To find these voter resources and for answers to voting questions, visit Royals 
Vote.  
 

Division of Student Life 

/about/community-relations/civic-dialogue-engagement/royals-vote.shtml
/about/community-relations/civic-dialogue-engagement/royals-vote.shtml
/studentlife/studentaffairs/index.shtml
http://www.scranton.edu/studentconduct
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During their student employment, the student employee must follow the work study supervisor’s (and/or their 
designee’s) instructions, specific but not limited to, the assigned duties and responsibilities, the assigned work 
schedule, and any other policy or procedure the student needs to know. Failure to follow instructions could lead to 
discipline under the University of Scranton’s Student Code of Conduct. 
 

Student Health Services 
   Location:  Roche Wellness Center     

   Telephone:  (570) 941-7667     

   Fax:  (570) 941-4298     

   Hours:  Monday through Friday  8:30 am to 4:30pm   
  

Maintaining good health is an essential component of student success.  Student Health Services is committed to 
providing holistic health care which emphasizes the connection of mind, body, and spirit. Students are encouraged 
to visit Student Health Services to explore any aspect of their personal well-being. Appointments can be made by 
calling Student Health Services.   
 
Staff  

Advanced practitioners provide care during business hours and a registered nurse is also available for consultation.  

In addition, a limited number of physician appointments are available each week.  Referrals may be made to local 
specialists or diagnostic facilities as needed. 
 
Confidentiality  

Student Health Services maintains a strict policy of confidentiality to safeguard the privacy of your personal and 
health information (PHI). This is an essential component of quality health care and requi3 422.[14.28 re
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http://www.scranton.edu/studenthealthservices
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Costs  

Visits to Student Health are covered for undergraduate students by tuition fees.  Utilization of the health care 

services offered by Student Health Services is optional for graduate students.  Graduate students who wish to see 
health care providers on campus become eligible by paying a fee of $65 per semester, this fee can be paid online in 
your MyScranton account.  
 
A limited number of prescription medications are available for purchase at Student Health Services and can be paid 

for by cash, or Royal Card.  Tuberculosis testing and certain immunizations including the influenza vaccine are also 

available for a fee.  Students are encouraged to utilize their private insurance whenever possible to avoid out of 

pocket expenses.  Fees for services provided by an off-campus facility or provider are the student's 

responsibility.  Students should be familiar with their health insurance coverage; they are also encouraged to carry a 

copy of their insurance information.  

  

Telephone and TV/Network Resources 
   Location:  Alumni Memorial Hall, 102  

   Telephone:  (570) 941-4357  

   Email:  techsupport@scranton.edu  

   Website:  www.scranton.edu/techsupport  

 

mailto:techsupport@scranton.edu
http://www.scranton.edu/techsupport
http://www.scranton.edu/tvchannels
http://www.scranton.edu/about/university-police/index.shtml
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University Police believe integrity, accountability, and communication serve as the foundation of public trust and 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=msTtqPFBaUyXaKf218O4w5gaCRv-4m1EkFWmJuEpxzVUOUVLWDE3OTROWVpHNzdMS0dPUzRDT01WVyQlQCN0PWcu
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=msTtqPFBaUyXaKf218O4w5gaCRv-4m1EkFWmJuEpxzVUOUVLWDE3OTROWVpHNzdMS0dPUzRDT01WVyQlQCN0PWcu
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Lock Outs  
Remember to lock your room door and take your key with you at all times. If you find yourself locked out, Resident 

Assistant (RA) staff should be your first point of contact to regain entry. University Police personnel may assist in 

unlocking your door, but Residence Life will process a fee for this service. 
  

Veterans Education Program 
The University of Scranton is partnering with the federal government and Department of Defense to help fund the 
cost of tuition for military veterans, their eligible dependents, members of the Guard Reserves and Active-Duty 
personnel by offering VA Education Benefits and Tuition Assistance.  Further, the University proudly partici 12 Tf

1 0ervice.

mailto:finaid@scranton.edu.
mailto:finaid@scranton.edu
/financial-aid/veterans_information.shtml
http://www.benefits.va.gov/gibill
/studentlife/student-veterans-organization/veterans-organization.shtml
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Web Support for Courses 

https://casprd.scranton.edu:8090/cas-web/login?service=https%3A%2F%2Fmy.scranton.edu%3A8444%2Fc%2Fportal%2Flogin%3Bjsessionid%3D719F171E1C50EF2E0350BF9934B17548
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Sexual Harassment & Sexual Misconduct: Reporting, Support, 
and Resources 
The University is committed to providing an educational, residential, and working environment that is free from 
harassment and discrimination. Members of the University community, applicants for employment or admissions, 
guests and visitors have the right to be free from harassment or discrimination based on race, color, creed, religion, 
ancestry, gender, sex, pregnancy and related conditions, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, age, 
disability, genetic information, national origin, ethnicity, family responsibilities, marital status, veteran or military 
status, citizenship status, or any other status protected by applicable law.  
  
Sexual harassment, including sexual violence, is a form of sex discrimination prohibited by Title IX of the 
Education Amendments of 1972. The University prohibits discrimination on the basis of sex in its educational, 
extracurricular, athletic, or other programs 

/equity-diversity/docs/nondiscrimination-antiharassment-policy.pdf
/equity-diversity/docs/sh-sm-policy.pdf
/equity-diversity/docs/sh-sm-policy.pdf
mailto:elizabeth.garcia2@scranton.edu
http://www.scranton.edu/diversity
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Alma Mater 
The hours too quickly slip away 

And mingle into years, 
But memories of our Scranton days will last 

Whatever next appears. 
The legacy from those before 

Is briefly ours to hold, 
We leave the best behind for others 

As the coming years unfold. 
 

With faith in lives that touch us here 
And paths that ours have crossed, 

We know that reaching for the rising sun 
Is surely worth the cost. 

May God be ever at our side, 
May goodness fill our days, 

We hail as loving sons and daughters 
Alma Mater ours always. 

 
Edward Gannon, S.J. 

Kathleen Fisher, Ph.D. ‘80 
 
 
 

 
 
General Disclaimer: The provisions of the Student Handbook are not to be regarded as an irrevocable contract between the 
student and the University. The University reserves the right to change any provision or requirement at any time within the 


